
To: Executive Board – 19 June 2006  
 
RECOMMENDATIONS FROM AREA COMMITTEES 
 
Central South and West Area Committee 11 April 2006  
 

159.  
 
210. OPEN SESSION 
 

Mr. R. Johnson addressed the Committee on behalf of the Oxford 
branch of the British Sub-Aqua Club concerning outstanding work to 
accommodation at Hinksey Park used by the organisation.  He also said that a 
room the club had in the past used as a lecture room was currently being 
used by Leisure as a store, which seriously affected the club’s operations.    
As a result, Mr Johnson told the Committee, the club had not signed the lease 
for the accommodation. 

 
Councillor Bob Price read out a note from a resident of White House 

Road concerning anti-social behaviour in the area.  He said that he would, as 
one of the Ward members for the area, take up the matters raised with 
officers. 

 
Resolved, in relation to the address by Mr Johnson, to express concern 

at the effects the situation was having on the operation of the group and to 
ask the Executive Board to review the position concerning the lease with a 
view to including the area formerly used by the group as a lecture room. 
 
 
 
214. MANAGEMENT OF TRADE REFUSE AND RELATED ISSUES IN 

FRIARS ENTRY AND ELSEWHERE IN THE CITY CENTRE 
 

            The Area Co-ordinator submitted a note (previously circulated and now 
appended). 

 
  The Committee was addressed by Mrs. W. Skinner-Smith, a resident  
           of Friars Entry, and by Mr. W. McCardle concerning the work of the Friars 

Entry Business Group. 
 
  Resolved:- 
 
  (1) to note action taken; 
 

(2) to express disappointment at the fact that only part of Friars 
Entry had so far been deep-cleaned and to ask that the work  

           be completed as soon as possible; 
 
(3) to express the hope that the two Environmental Enforcement 

Officers whose appointment had recently been agreed would 



work closely with the Area Co-ordinator and the Friars Entry 
Business Group; 

 
(4) to RECOMMEND the Executive Board to include streetscene 

matters in the review of the Public Realm Strategy, which was 
one of the recommendations of the Cornmarket Review, and 
also that the review of the strategy be commenced soon and 
completed as soon as possible. 

 
 
 


